CRESWELL : ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2017
Chairman’s Report
The Parish Council are delighted to confirm that there has been, a zero increase in the precept and this along with the new housing at Marston Gate means that the precept per household will actually reduce for the year. This is the third year that the Parish Council have held the precept at the same level while continuing to represent the Parish.
This will continue to be a challenge. In March, the Chairman attended a workshop at Staffordshire County Council where they outlined their desire for Parishes to take over some services. 
This is because 85% of their income is now allocated to social care and the reality is that a large number of non-essential services will be removed. 
It is for Parishes to decide whether they will take any of this on, including hedge cutting, path clearing, weed control and grass cutting. This will be explored in more detail during another joint session in June.
Sadly our bench near the balancing ponds on Primepoint was stolen last summer and not reported to us for several weeks. We believe it may have been stolen for its scrap value. This has now been replaced with a concrete and wood version. Could we please ask anyone noticing missing items such as this to report them to the Clerk as soon as possible.
 I would like to thank my colleagues, my other fellow Councillors: - James, as Vice Chairman, Peter, Bryan and Jim along with our highly proficient Clerk, Lisa.  I thank them for all their efforts and support over the last 12 months - a great team. 

I would also like to thank our Borough Councillor, Ray Sutherland in particular for his support throughout the year; noting also that of Cllr Leighton our other Borough Ward Councillor and Frank Chapman as our  County Councillor.
THANK YOU.

